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January 29, 2018
MOA/GBOS Quarterly Meeting 
Minutes Final
4:00PM Anchorage City Hall

Call to Order 4:05 p.m.  Bill Falsey, MOA City Manager

Agenda Revisions and Approval
January 29, 2018 MOA/GBOS Quarterly Meeting Agenda Approved

Introductions:
Assembly Attending:  John Weddleton and Suzanne LaFrance

MOA Attending: Bill Falsey, City Manager; Justin Doll, APD Chief; Ken McCoy, APD Deputy Chief; Robin Ward, HLB
Staff Attending:  Kyle Kelley and Margaret Tyler
GBOS attending:  Sam Daniel; Robert Snitzer; Eryn Boone; Mike Edgington.  Jerry Fox attending via telephone. 

Other attending:  Tommy O’Malley, Cemetery Committee; Peter Erickson, Glacier City Gazette intern

Agenda:

1) Discuss Funding ideas for Seward Highway Enforcement by APD Officers after state funding is spent.
Bill Falsey states that the city is working on a structure that will allow APD to police throughout the Municipality of Anchorage, not just the police service area.  The precedent for this was set many years ago in an item involving libraries.  The city’s plan is to move funds within the municipal budget at the first quarter revisions to pay for APD Policing of the Seward Highway.  This would be a long-term sustainable budgeted solution.  Scheduling would likely remain dynamic based on availability of APD and need.  Bill Falsey to meet with John Weddleton and Suzanne LaFrance to discuss further.  MOA will not remove the CIP request for $1.2M from the State of Alaska, but action needs to be taken at the first quarter revisions in order to provide continuity in policing. The current state funding will last thru March at the current rate of use.

John Weddleton asks how the highway patrol schedule is decided.  Chief Doll states that it is handled by the field commander, in a dynamic and “as-can” basis depending upon many factors.  The fluid schedule allows for flexibility. Visual presence of the APD makes great impact on highway safety and driving behavior.  

2) Discuss Funding Cemetery construction through Area-wide bonding
Eryn Boone updates the group that the GBOS recently approved spending $49,000 on Schematic Design Study, which will determine the cost of engineering, design and construction of the cemetery.  At that point, the project, which falls under the MOA Areawide responsibility of Cemeteries, will begin to seek funding for construction, likely through Areawide bond.  Tommy O’Malley adds that other sources of funding, such as State Capital Improvement Project, Legislative request and Rasmuson Foundation, will also be sought.


Group discusses that Areawide funding for a Girdwood cemetery could be a tough sell.  Eagle River has a similar interest, lead by Debbie Ossiander, and the two groups may benefit from working together, although Eagle River is 
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not as far along in their research.  There is concern that waiting for Eagle River to catch up could delay this project, and that the information received from the Sustainability Study and the Schematic Design Study may become obsolete.  Robin Ward states that Eagle River group was looking at land on Section 25, it is MOA park land, and making it available for cemetery could be fairly near-term.

Group also discusses that Anchorage cemetery is expected to run out of space within 10 years, and there is responsibility of the MOA to bury indigent and those on public relief.  Bill Falsey observes that opening up space for burials in Girdwood could extend the “life” of the Anchorage cemetery beyond the current expectation of 10 years.  
Tommy O’Malley requests information on who to contact regarding drafting bond proposal.  Such proposals are drafted by the Office of Management and Budget and then proceed through the Chief of Staff, Mayor and Assembly.

Group discusses the anticipated “life” of the Girdwood Cemetery.  Numbers are somewhat hard to evaluate until the Schematic Design is completed.  Overall, Tommy states that from the Feasibility Study there are 7 acres of buriable land on the parcel.  In Anchorage approximately 70% of the population is cremated, of those some have ashes placed in Columbarium, which takes up little space, and others choose for ashes to be scattered and only have a plaque in a formal cemetery, which takes up even less space.
Bill Falsey states that he will research more on cemetery issues; Robin Ward to investigate Eagle River interest and discuss with Jon Rodda, as this is park land.
3) Parking enforcement in Girdwood by WPD
Possible assistance from Community Service Officers during Spring Carnival Slush Cup Event SAT April 14, 2018

This issue is largely based on weather on the date of the Slush Cup.  With good weather, more people come to Girdwood for this event and park illegally.  Group establishes that even in the voters approve WPD to enforce parking on the April ballot, the election will not yet be certified by April 14.  Girdwood Service Area will need to pay the rate for regular officers on overtime pay, so APD could open it up as Overtime Duty for any officer to sign up for.  Chief Doll indicates that there would likely be plenty of officers willing to sign up.  

APD to provide a cost for this service for GBOS to consider.  If they decide to go this route, GBOS can pay for this service to APD from their Public Safety budget.

4) Possible APD law enforcement in Girdwood in the future
Sam Daniel states that GBOS and Public Safety Advisory Committee are very pleased with WPD service.  However, there are concerns that this is a sustainable long-term solution.  PSAC is currently investigating all options for Girdwood enforcement, as part of their due diligence as the 3 year contract with WPD is entering its second year, and negotiations for the next contract should begin before long.  
Chief Doll states that this item hinges on how APD enforcement on the Seward Highway works out (item #1 on the agenda).  Originally enforcement in Girdwood didn’t pencil out because there was not APD enforcement on the Seward Highway, essentially making Girdwood an “island” of enforcement by APD.  With possibility of enforcement on the highway, backup for more limited policing in the GSA becomes possible, and it would be reasonable to work out a model for policing that meets the community’s needs and budget.  This would be a benefit to Girdwood as APD is able to provide more complex investigations, and it is not ideal to hand off investigations between different agencies.
John Weddleton mentions that this could set precedent for other areas of the MOA that are currently paying for city police service and would prefer a less expensive rural model.  

Group agrees to discuss possible APD enforcement in Girdwood after Seward Highway enforcement is resolved.

5) Discuss Girdwood Industrial Park Completion 

Phase 1 is nearing completion, with the project expected to be resumed in the early spring and concluded in summer 2018, although they may wait until later to pave.

Phase 2 and 3 need to be completed as soon as possible.  GBOS is asking MOA and HLB to work on ideas to move this project along.  GSA doesn’t have the legal or financial ability to do so, as this is HLB land. Robin Ward states that the plan is to develop Phase 2 and 3 together.  HLB expects the cost to be $2-3M.  Phase 1 was paid for through AWWU, $1M Legislative Grant and HLB funds. 
Group discusses the possibility of a bond or low-interest city loan.  MOA and HLB to review this item further and report back on their findings.

After General Meeting session:


6) Read and vote on Resolution 2018-03:  Resolution of Support for Heritage Land Bank to Expedite Completion of Phase 2 and 3 of the Girdwood Industrial Park.

Mike Edgington read Resolution 2018-03 in to the record.


GBOS Motion:
GBOS Moves to pass Resolution 2018-03:  Resolution of Support for Heritage Land Bank to Expedite Completion of Phase 2 and 3 of the Girdwood Industrial Park as read.

Motion by Sam Daniel, 2nd by Eryn Boone

Motion carries 4-0

Meeting Adjourned 5:10PM
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